BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR APRIL 6, 2017
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Peg Stecky, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Spring Yamasaki, Al Miotke, David Mohr, Vicki Karuzas and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: Rich Thompson, Jack and Judy Yarbrough, Tom and Carol Timm
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:06.
Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the March 2nd board meeting.  Al remarked that Jerry Jensen was listed as an attendee, but he was not at the meeting. Springy made a motion to accept the minutes with that correction, and David seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of $11,415.14, noting the $4098.40 of repairs was for the bathroom upgrade.  Samantha called for approval of the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Peg made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Phil seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.    
OLD BUSINESS
Bathroom Update - Samantha reported that the project is still in progress and should be completed by our 5/20 annual meeting.
Landscaping – Michael asked the board to give her some time to talk to Simon about getting better performance out of his crew before we decide to replace them. Everyone agreed to allow her another month to correct the problems.  

Security – Samantha reported that the security project is complete and working.   
Key Replacement - Phil reported that he could not locate keys for the bulletin boards.  Samantha offered to ask her husband to cut the locks, so that new locks with common keys could replace them. 

New Business 
Review of Annual Newsletter – Carol noted that the letter should reflect that dues are to be paid by May 1st.  After June 1st a late fee will be assessed.  All agreed to go with the newsletter as is, with the correction Carol recommended.
Past Due Balances – The board concurred that anyone who feels they have a legitimate reason for a break on past due balances should come before the board at a regular monthly meeting to plead their case.  We need to make that announcement at the annual general meeting. 

Shoreline Erosion – Jack offered to lead a project to lay logs along our shoreline to protect against further erosion.   
Boy Scout Volunteer Project – Samantha stated she has a nephew in Boy Scouts, and his troop needs a project: something to build or repair that help or enhance the community.  The board liked the idea of building borders for the volleyball court and the playground area.  Springy suggested repairing or replacing the north park fence.  

Tree Topping – Springy said she is concerned about the hazardous poplar tree in the middle of the park, and suggested we look into having it topped or removed.  The board agreed to look into doing something after the summer high-use months.   

Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 7:58.
The next board meeting will be on May 4, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.
The annual general membership meeting will be on May 20th at 10:00. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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